
SOO TOWNSHIP MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 
Soo Township Community Center 

September 13, 2017 
       

      PRESENT        
Larry Perron, Supervisor     
Jim Callon           
Don Kucharczyk 
Cheryl Thoresen 
Andree Watson       
          
The September Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by the Supervisor, Larry 
Perron, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Jeff Killips and Chuck Palmer were in attendance.   
                                                                                                                                                  
 
A correction was made to the August minutes – the approval was for the corrected July 
minutes.  A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to 
approve the August monthly minutes as corrected.  Motion carried. 
 
Jeff Killips gave the following monthly Fire Department report: 

• Fire Department Open House is scheduled for September 30th from noon to 4:00. 
Announcement to be placed on website. 

• Reid Metals, Inc. will take the water tank for $25.00 scrap value. 
• Propane Training will be scheduled for the Soo Township Firemen.  The only 

requirement is that Soo Township pay for the instructor’s lodging.  This is a budgeted 
item. 

 
The August budget vs actual was presented and discussed. 
A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to approve the 
following line item changes: 
$11.00 from Treas. Office Supply  to Treasurer Ed/Trng 
$11.00 from Clerk Office Supply  to Clerk Ed/Trng 
$904.00 from Road Construction   to Road Main/Supplies 
A Roll-call vote was taken: Larry Perron-yes, Don Kucharczyk-yes, Jim Callon-yes, 
Andree Watson-yes, and Cheryl Thoresen-yes.  Motion carried. 
 
The Soo Township Fall Clean-up days will be October 2nd thru the 7th at Smith Sanitation on M-
28.  Publications have been placed in the Evening News. 
 
Andree Watson reported on the Chippewa County MTA meeting on August 17th. 
 
Cheryl Thoresen and Andree Watson will be attending the MTA on the Road Workshop to be 
held at the Kewadin Casino on September 20th. 
 
Soo Township has been invited to be a Township Focus in MTA’s monthly magazine.  Following 
discussion, we agreed to accept the invitation at a future date. 
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The township has received from US Department of the Interior, a Notice of Proclamation 
request from the Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians for less than 1 acre of land that 
exists between existing trust parcels to also be placed in Trust. 
 
Treasurer Cheryl Thoresen reported that September 14th will be the last day for summer tax 
collection office hours. 
 
Attorney Chuck Palmer reported that a Show Cause Hearing has been scheduled in October on 
the Bradley Case. 
 
Letters have been written to 3 residents regarding violation of the Nuisance Ordinance. 
 
A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to approve the 
payment of August bills from check #9047 to check #9060 totaling $5,806.56 and 
September bills from check #9061 to check #9104 totaling $31,310.16 including 
Electronic Payment in the amount of $3,329.24 for August payroll taxes.  Motion 
carried. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
       
 
Andree Watson 
Clerk 


